
 COUNCIL MEETING

DECEMBER 5, 2018
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, December 5, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Vice President Stacy Selagy, Ron Benakovich, Kirk Quasebarth and Ken Hickman.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-No one was absent.

President Rosemary Cooley started our regular meeting today @ 6:00pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the regular meeting minutes from November 20, 2018.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ron Benakovich made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $80,597.93

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley validated & 
reviewed the monthly reconciled account statements from November 2018. 
VISITORS:   Teri Saunders, resident, asked if and around the Civic Center and it's steps will be cleaned and salted all winter.   Superintendent Rodgers said they would. 
SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1.Clint Garling has the first phase of the inspections completed.  The next phase will be sending out “correction” letters.    2.Tony will get with Jon Borgers soon to send IDEM update letters.    3.More cleaning is going on with the sewer project (+) we received our first invoice to start paying for the grant.

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1. The Provancal property is being slowly cleaned up.    2. A Walnut Street property is being cleaned up.    3. The property at 425 Market Street finally has the pile of trash cleaned up.

WEST HIGHWAY #16 DRAINAGE PROBLEM...  Tony will start the installation of the drain at the south end of the property and work their way north.   Tony hopes to be finished with this project this year.

STREET PARKING INVESTIGATION...  The new signs should be installed soon.

UTILITY RATE INCREASE of 3%, 2ND READING & ADOPTION... SIGNING.    Both the Water and the Wastewater 3% rate increase ordinances were signed.  The next step is sending the signed ordinance to our software company and our account firm for the updates.  The actual increase should start in February 2019.

YEAR END MEETING... Our Year End Meeting, we decided, will be on Thursday, December 27, 2018 at 2:00 PM in our conference room.   

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...     1.Tony had to go to Illinois today to get a part for our salt spreader.

2.The sewer cleaner got their cleaner device stuck in one of our sewers today.  They should be done with the cleaning in a week or so.  They should start the actual lining by January 1st.    3.With the first couple of small snow falls the boys are starting the snow removal process.    4.We have a sweeper / brush piece of equipment on loan to us.  We are using it on the streets to especially clean up the fallen leaves.   5.The street, water drainage problem on the property owned by Mr. Satchwell had finally been milled down.  

1.

2.
Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger said that the final in-service training for our department will be next week.    2.Two radios and one of our radar units are being repaired.     3.The solar farm from several months ago has come back up.  This time they are looking at property owned by the High School right north of the baseball field.  This is still in our Wellhead area.  Tony will check it out.


Clerk Tim Brown...  1.Our next phase of the Paving Grant paperwork should be completed soon. The 
actual paving should start next spring.   2.Debbie and Tim attended the Tax Refund for Delinquent Water 
Bills seminar today in Logansport.  We have to hustle getting all of the paperwork completed because it is 
due in early January 2019.    3.Our annual Christmas Parade and Bazaar will be this Saturday.  There will 
also be a SOUP LUNCHEON at our Fire Station.    4.One of the fireman has passed his EMT certification 
process.  Our current EMT personnel may work him into the work schedule as needed.  *Chief Brad 
Hahn will also evaluate the need for this person.   5.Joe Rodgers of the APC will be at our next meeting to 
talk about rezoning.    6.Clerk Brown handed out the water & wastewater $$ graphs for November.  Both 
accounts spent more money this month then was received in. 


VP Selagy... 1.Stacy stated that there will be a Commissioner Sale of property next February on the old 
Oak Street trailer court property.    2.The APC will also look at rezoning areas around Spruce & 2nd to the 
railroad (+) an alley between Pine and Spruce Streets.   


Member Quasebarth... stated that next Friday the 14th there will be a Fish Fry before the basketball 
game.  This will be fund raiser for the 2019 high school football program. 


President Cooley...  asked if / when the Park Board will get paid.   The answer is yes and they will get 
paid on our next pay day.   


*Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.

The motion carried.        The meeting adjourned at 6:34 pm.
*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY , DECEMBER 19, 2018 @ 6:00 pm 

in Town Hall.
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